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The Benefice and Social Media 
Make sure you keep up to date with all the latest news via  

our website at www.ubwby.org 
or on Facebook at www.facebook.com/UnitedWBY/ 

 

DEAR READER ...... 
Hello everyone 
Please try to send your copy in as follows: 
1. When submiƫng pictures or photographs, think how they will look when printed 

in black and white. 
2. Please use Calibri font size 14pt in black. 
3. Copy submiƩed by email to be in plain text as above. 
4. Please set paragraph spacing to 0. 
5. Please set  line spacing to 1. 
6. Please avoid the use of styles. 
7. Please submit posters in landscape format. 
If you need any help, please do not hesitate to ask - I am always happy to help  
Kind regards, Kate 

The Parish News Team 
 

ArƟcles for submission, send to Kate Waddington at ParishNews@outlook.com  
by 10th of the previous month. 

AdverƟsing enquiries: send to Diane Mead at  diane_mead@yahoo.co.uk 
 

No charges are made for details of acƟviƟes from non-profit making community groups 
within our villages, though donaƟons towards the cost of producƟon are always 
welcomed. For adverƟsing fundraising events, we ask for a discreƟonary donaƟon. 
There is no charge for “Parish News”, but we are grateful to those who feel able,  
from Ɵme to Ɵme, to make a donaƟon towards the cost of  producƟon.  
DonaƟons may be made by BACS transfer to: 
PCC of Warton 2  01-01-6075562405; cash, or cheque (payable to “PCC of Warton”) 
please mark the envelope ’Parish News’ and hand to a churchwarden in church.  

Thank you.  
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Vicar’s welcome  

 
‘As you go, preach this message: ‘The kingdom of 
heaven is near.’ Heal the sick, raise the dead, 
cleanse the lepers, drive out demons. Freely you 
have received; freely give’ MaƩhew 10:7-8 
  
 
Jesus’ words to his disciples as he commissions them are powerful 
and perƟnent to us as we consider our own calling to follow Christ 
and to preach the good news. This is especially relevant as we enter 
into Advent, our season of penitence and spiritual preparaƟon, 
before we celebrate Christmas, our reminder of the faithfulness of 
God in coming to His own to bring RedempƟon to His people.  

As decisions have been made about our worship during this Ɵme, I 
am so conscious of the expectaƟons of our community, and the 
difficulty of maintaining the integrity of our Advent as a Ɵme to slow 
down, to repent and to prepare ourselves to receive Christ afresh. 
How is this possible in amongst the Ɵde of busyness? How can we 
observe diligently and faithfully this necessary season of spiritual 
preparaƟon when externally diaries are full and resources are low? I 
wonder if the key lies in Jesus’ words about giving and receiving.  

In remembering that our lives are dependent on God, our hope is 
dependent on His faithfulness, our joy is dependent on our receiving 
as giŌ all that He gives us. Christmas is impossible if we haven’t 
acknowledged our need of God and our inability to have it all and do 
it all. I pray that we can journey through this season of Advent  
together, encouraging one another to slow down and make Ɵme to 
be with God, remembering that extraordinary truth that ‘the 
kingdom of heaven is near’.  
 

Alice 
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The regular paƩern of services on Sundays is: 
8.00am    Eucharist at St Oswald’s  
   (according to the Book of Common Prayer) 
9.30am     Parish Eucharist at St Oswald’s 
9.15am    Eucharist at St Mary’s  
   (on the 1st & 3rd Sundays of the month).  
11.00am   Parish Eucharist at St John’s.  
   This service will be livestreamed on the Benefice  
   YouTube channel.  
 
The regular paƩern of midweek services is: 
Wednesdays Eucharist at St John’s at 9.15am  
Thursdays   Eucharist at St Oswald’s at 11.00am  
 
Night Prayer 

A recording of Night Prayer (Compline) is available via the link on 
the home page of our website; the form of service is also 
available to download. 

 
The paƩern of midweek acƟviƟes in our churches includes:  

Tuesdays   Coffee Stop at St Oswald’s from 9.00am unƟl 11.00am 
Wednesdays Knit & NaƩer at St John’s at 2.00pm on the 2nd 

 Wednesday of the month  

Thursdays   Breaking Bread Lunch at St Oswald’s at 11.45am 

Fridays  Coffee @ St John’s from 10.30am unƟl 12 noon,  
  with lunch on the 2nd Friday of the month.  
Please check the Weekly Sheet, Benefice website or Facebook page  

for any changes to the above informaƟon.  

Services 
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 Christmas Services 

 
December 13th – Ecumenical Live NaƟvity –  
       Warton Methodists/St Oswald’s 
 
December 15th   normal Sunday services (Peter Mann at Warton)  

December 15th 7.00 pm Ecumenical Carol Service – Yealand 
  
December 17th Carol Service – 7.30 pm Warton 
 
December 18th Carol Service – 6.00pm Borwick 
 
December 20th Archbishop HuƩon Christmas Service AM 

          Evening - Community carols – 7.00 pm Warton 
 

Sunday 22nd    normal Sunday services 
  
December 24th Crib service – 5.00 pm Yealand 
December 24th Midnight Mass – 11.30 pm  Warton 
 
December 25th 9.30 Eucharist – Borwick 
 
St John’s Patronal Service, Sunday 29th December 10:30am. 
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Coffee Stop at St Oswald’s  
Tuesdays 9.00am to 11.00am.  

A warm place to meet for a drink, cake and a chat!  
Toys are available for young children. 

All are welcome. 

From our churches 

Join us for Lunch! 
On Thursdays at St Oswald’s we offer a lunch, usually 

soup, sandwiches and cakes. We have a quiet Eucharist in 
church at 11.00am followed by lunch at about 11.45am.  

Join us for either, or both!  Carers are welcome too. 
If you need transport we will try to help.  

A donaƟon of around £3 is invited. 
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Coffee @ St John’s  
Fridays 10:30am Ɵll 12noon.  

Please join us for coffee, tea and cake. Book and jigsaw swap.  
All welcome. 

Bible Study Group – dayƟme 
A monthly bible study group meets on the 2nd Monday of each month from 

10am unƟl 12 noon at Fernlands, Tewiƞield.   
Contact Noeline Clarke on 01524 732825 for more details.   All are welcome. 

From our churches 

Knit and NaƩer at St John’s 

If you like to knit, crochet, sew or any other “craŌy” sort of work, 
why not come to Knit and NaƩer. Everyone is welcome —just bring 
something to work on while you sit, chat and have a cup of tea. 
The group meets in the upper room at St John’s, 2—4.PM   
on the 2nd Wednesday of each month. 
Sally-Ann Rothwell (734585, sally-ann@thebower.co.uk) 

 
Prayer MeeƟng at St. John’s.  

                    Wednesday 27th of November, 2pm at St. John’s. 

Lunch @ St John’s 
Join us for a delicious homemade lunch on the second 

Friday of the month. 
All welcome 

Blister Packs 
Sadly, we are no longer able to collect blister packs across the benefice. This is because 
the contact we were using has changed jobs and we have been unable to find an  
alternaƟve. You can sƟll take them to Superdrug, where they have a collecƟng box at the 
end of the pharmacy counter. Unfortunately, they won’t accept the large quanƟƟes that 
we have been collecƟng at St Oswald’s. Please do let us know if you find an alternaƟve 
way of recycling them. 

   Fairtrade Stall Friday 22nd of November  

Light up Yealand, Saturday 7th December Yealand village green from 6:30pm. 
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A huge thank you to 

The Old School Brew-
ery who raised £500 

for our choir at  
St Oswald’s to buy 

new robes.  

An incredible amount, 
thank you so much! 

Our monthly Bubble Church services conƟnue to be filled with fun and joy! It is a delight 
to see the children rushing in, full of enthusiasm and excitement.    
The services are aimed at families with young children and include songs, prayers, a bi-
ble story acted out by puppets and an acƟvity to explore the story – with lots of move-
ment and interacƟon.   
Due to the change of Ɵme of the main service at St Oswald’s, it has been necessary to 
change the Ɵme of Bubble Church as well. A survey of the parents and Bubble Church 
team showed a preference for a late morning service so they are now held in the Church 
Hall at 11.30am on the second Sunday of each month and are followed by a light lunch. 
This new Ɵme will be reviewed again in the new year when we have had Ɵme to see 
how it works.  
 Everyone is welcome to services. You can book in advance through the Bubble Church 
website or just turn up on the day. Please spread the word about Bubble Church. We are 
the only church in the diocese offering these services at the moment and they provide a 
lovely way for a family with young children to worship together.  
 We are blessed with a fantasƟc Bubble Church team who are all very commiƩed and 
enthusiasƟc. Each person has a specific role during a service such as serving refresh-
ments, welcoming, puppeteering, doing the audio visuals or leading. If you feel you 
might be interested in joining the team, please do let me know.  
Vanessa Alpin  07746 790979  

Upcoming Bubble Church dates:-  St Oswald’s Church Hall 11.30am   
Sun 10th November, Sun 8th December, Sun 12th January  
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Junior Church News  
We have been busy this term thinking about the wonderful world God has created for us 
to live in and how we have not always treated it with the care and respect that it  
deserves.  We have been thinking about what we should do about this. Should we just 
hope things will get beƩer? Or maybe we should go on as we are and expect other people 
to fix the problem? Maybe it all makes us feel so worried and anxious that we don’t 
believe anything we do will make a difference? Or maybe we should see this as a new, 
exciƟng way that we can serve God by learning a different way of living that does less 
damage and shares God’s giŌs more equitably.  
During the Harvest FesƟval service, we spoke about how Eco Church provides us with a 
structure which helps us look at all the different aspects of our lives as a church  
community and as individuals, so that we can work out what we need to do to live more 
sustainably. Everyone in the congregaƟon made a pledge to make at least one change  
towards this and we offered these pledges to God as giŌs of graƟtude for all he does for 
us.  Earlier in the term, we found out about the work of three different chariƟes that aim 
to reduce waste and support people who need help. We had a vote to choose the charity 
we wanted to support through a bake sale aŌer the Harvest FesƟval Service. We chose 
FareShare, a charity that aims to reduce food waste by donaƟng surplus food from  
farming, factories, shops and restaurants to chariƟes who support those in food poverty.  

We would like to say a huge thank you to all those who supported our bake sale and are 
thrilled to have raised £131. Do get in touch if you would like to join us. We meet during 
term Ɵme in St Oswald’s Church Hall at the new Ɵme of 9.30 am. It is for children aged 3 
to 11 with under 3’s accompanied by an adult. We explore our faith together through 
acƟviƟes, games, craŌs, songs, drama and fun! VisiƟng children are always welcome.  

For more informaƟon, contact Vanessa Alpin on 07746 790979  
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Gardening 
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SUPPORT IN DIFFICULT TIMES 

Carers Support Group 
Third Sat monthly (except Aug & Dec) 10:30am to 12:00pm | 19 Oct | 16 Nov 
 
The number of unpaid carers across the UK was recently esƟmated at 5.7 million.  
Certainly, it is our experience that many of us have been caring for a family member  
either at home or by going to their home regularly. By meeƟng together there's support 
when issues seem relentless and sharing the 'nuggets' of what helps gained through  
experience or from other organisaƟons who support carers. It's also Ɵme out to relax, 
find company and laugh together.  
All welcome and some lovely free refreshments at both meeƟngs. 
CFM Community Centre, Kellet Road, Carnforth LA5 9LR 
Level parking at the back of the Centre. 
For more info or any quesƟons please contact 01524 736141 or connect@cfmc.org.uk 

Music & Memories at Carnforth Free Methodist Community Centre  
Thursdays fortnightly 1.30pm to 3.15pm 

3rd, 17th & 31st October and  so on... 
Singing and music for people with demenƟa. 

Come with your regular carer or another friend or family member. 

GriefShare Support Group 
Have you been bereaved? Grief is oŌen a painful and 
emoƟonal journey with many challenges. GriefShare is a support group offering ongoing 
help, comfort and encouragement through videos, discussion and workbook. You will find 
pracƟcal help in the videos for the way ahead, reassurance from others in the group who 
are feeling the same way and further help in the workbook. 
MeeƟng weekly on Wednesdays from October 25th unƟl February 7th, 2pm - 3.30pm  at 
CF Community Centre, LA5 9LR (next to the High School).   
See more details on the GriefShare website: hƩps://www.griefshare.org 
You can register for the group on the website, type Carnforth in the find a group 
search box, or contact carnforthgriefshare@gmail.com or ring Elspeth: 01524 702966 

Lord, For those who are caregivers to friends and family, 
may they feel your love and your sustaining power. May 
they feel less frustrated and experience less guilt for very 
human feelings they may have about wanƟng to escape 

their tasks. May they find us eager to support them during their  
difficult tasks. Help us to be conscious of their feelings of pain and 
isolaƟon so that we may not ignore our friends. Amen 
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From our villages From our villages 
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Events 
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Events 

 Warton Crag Women's InsƟtute meet in Warton Village Hall on the third  
 Thursday of the month at 7.30pm. Light supper provided. 
 New members welcome. Visitors £3 per meeƟng - with a maximum of  
 three meeƟngs before joining. Membership details from the President, 

Lesley Simon - lesleysimonedit@hotmail.com     Web site: hƩp://wartoncragwi.com 
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‘Don’t let anyone look down on you because you are 
young, but set an example for the believers in speech, 

in conduct, in love, in faith.’ 
1 Timothy 4:12 

 Inspire  Believe  Achieve  

It’s the lead up to the most wonderful time of the year at Yealand Church of England 
Primary School. It’s a time where we can celebrate and experience so much together from 
nativity plays to parties, pantomimes to Christmas dinner but it is also a time where we 
can stop in the busyness and take time to reflect on love and the importance of having 
time with family and friends 
Our Christian Value for this part of the year is ‘Peace.’ We begin our work at the start of 
November by visiting the cenotaph with all the children and holding a small service led by 
our worship team as an act of remembrance. We recognise in school the importance of 
teaching our children what this time means to others and how they can show respect by 
remaining as quiet as they can be. If children don’t experience silence, they won’t know 
what it feels like and then in the future won’t understand the importance of this act. 
As December arrives, we will be singing carols and performing our Christmas dance in 
Yealand Village Hall and also helping St John’s Hospice during their Christmas Fayre at 
Leighton Hall. This is such a valued date in our school diary as we get the opportunity to 
watch our Swallow children shine on the beautiful staircase at Leighton Hall. We hope to 
see you there on Wednesday 4th December from 1:30pm. 
We will be performing our Nativity at St. John’s Church on Tuesday 10th December 2024. 
All are welcome to come and share this special time with us. 
I hope that you all have wonderful Christmas. Thank you for your continued support. 
Warmest wishes, Kathryn Brown 
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Like all churches, we rely on the generosity of our congregaƟons and our communiƟes 
to support our mission and ministry.  
We are extremely grateful for the many people who give regularly to Church by 
standing order, by weekly envelope or by cash donaƟon when aƩending a church 
service.   

People are now able to make donaƟons online 
to the Church in the Benefice, through our 
GiveALiƩle page.  If you have device with the 
ability to scan QR codes you can go to our 

GiveALiƩle page by scanning our code printed here… 
...or you can follow the link from the home page of our benefice 
website at www.ubwby.org   
The Giving page on our website also give details of how to set up a 
standing order, which is one of the principal ways of supporƟng the 
Church financially and it is the most effecƟve way to give to the 
Church.  
The Giving page also has other informaƟon about giving to Church.  

 

Easyfundraising 
Another way to support the churches is to do your online 
shopping using easyfundraising® wihich is the UK’s 
biggest charity shopping fundraising site.  It is simple to 
use and it's free. Since the launch in 2005, over 
£31 million has been raised for good causes. 
Each of our three churches are registered with easyfundraising®. This means you can 
choose to support one of our individual churches through easyfundraising®, raising free 
donaƟons every Ɵme you shop online. Over 4,000 shops and sites will donate when you 
use easyfundraising® to shop with them – at no extra cost to yourself! 
These donaƟons really mount up and make a big difference, so we’d really appreciate it if 
you could take a moment to sign up and support us. It’s completely free and only takes a 
moment. 
 Go to www.easyfundraising.org.uk and search for “St Oswald’s Church-Warton-
Carnforth” or “St John’s Church, Yealand Conyers” or “St Mary's Church - Borwick”   

SupporƟng our churches financially 
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As we move into November  the vibrant colours of 
Autumn start to fade, slowly giving way to long dark 
December evenings and crisp cold mornings.  In 
November aŌer the usual celebraƟons for Guy Fawkes 
Night we pause to remember  the sacrifices of those who 

served in Ɵmes of war, honouring their courage and dedicaƟon. As we mark 
Remembrance Sunday and ArmisƟce Day, we give thanks for the freedom they fought to 
preserve, whilst praying too for peace in the troubled world in which we live today. 
Here at Warton Church we are holding our Remembrance service on Sunday 10th 
November in Church at 10am. It will taken by Reverend David Philo. A warm invitaƟon is 
extended to everyone.  
  
With the coming of the month of December ChrisƟans everywhere move into the season 
of Advent when we prepare for the birth of our Lord Jesus Christ finally celebraƟng this 
wonderful event on Christmas Day. A Ɵme of great rejoicing for everyone.  
Here at  Warton Methodist Church we begin our journey through Advent with our popular 
Messy Church ‘Messy Christmas’. This will be held on Sunday December 1st from 4 - 6pm. 
As well as other Christmas craŌs and acƟviƟes this year we will also be making 
ChrisƟngles which we will be lighƟng towards the end of the session. Watch out too for 
more publicity about another exciƟng event involving both Churches in the village - ‘A live 
NaƟvity’ which is being planned for the evening of Friday 13th December.  
As well as these special Christmas events our Sunday morning services conƟnue every 
Sunday at 10.00 am together with our tradiƟonal 10 am service on Christmas morning for 
all the family.  
LiƩle Stars conƟnues to meet every Thursday during term Ɵme at 9.00a.m.New families 
are always welcome. 
If you require any further informaƟon, please contact our minister, Rev Emma Holroyd on 
01524 941266 ( emma.holroyd@methodist.org.uk ) or Rosie Marsh on 07710916091 
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A prayer for those in need 
Merciful God, be near to those who are troubled with sickness or other need; in the 
power of your love, bring relief from present suffering and the return of health, that 
being made whole in body mind and spirit, they may give thanks again for the giŌ of life.  
Be with all who work for healing, especially those who care for the sick and those in need 
with professional skill and loving care. Bless them with paƟence and compassion in their 
work and grant that in due Ɵme they will share in thanks for health and life restored.  
Amen 

A prayer for those who mourn 
May you be held by the God of compassion 
as you remember your loved ones today. 
May God be with you in your sorrow, 
and comfort you in your loss. 
May your God, your family and your friends,  
give you strength and confidence. 
May your spirit be liŌed,  
may your heart be filled with peace, 
and may the light of God's promise  
fill you with joy and hope.  Amen. 

Ever-living God we remember those whom 
you have gathered from the storm of war 
into the peace of your presence; may that 
same peace calm our fears, bring jusƟce to 
all peoples and establish harmony among 
the naƟons, through Jesus Christ our Lord.  

Amen.  
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Benefice Contacts 
 

Vicar Rev. Alice Ormondroyd  01524 956839  
  vicar.ubwby@gmail.com 
 

AssisƟng Clergy  
 
Licensed Lay Mrs AnneƩe MacKenzie Tel: 01524 736944 
Minister  vicar.ubwby@gmail.com 
 

Churchwardens 
 
St Oswald’s 
  
St Mary’s Mrs Sally Fletcher Tel: 01524 736508   
  
St John’s Mrs Clare Hunter  
 Mrs Jenny Chapman Tel:  07525749267  
 

Pastoral Assistant Mrs Val Ellams                                  Tel: 01524 733292 
 

Safeguarding Team Miss Tracey Lawther Tel: 07990 610687 
 Mrs Jenny Chapman Tel:  07525749267   
 

Young GeneraƟons Mrs Emma Brantley-Tziros Tel: 07968 672001 
  

Junior Church Mrs Vanessa Alpin Tel: 07746 790979 
 

St Oswald’s Choir Mrs Emma Brantley-Tziros Tel: 07968 672001 
 
St Oswald's eco  Mrs Jodie Kilty   Tel: 07999 793324  
church iniƟaƟve   
 

All enquiries regarding christenings, weddings, anniversary blessings  
please contact the Rev. Alice 

 

Website:  www.ubwby.org  
Facebook: facebook.com/UnitedWBY/ 

 


